

# **BULLETIN - 19th September 2025**

#### Dear Parents and carers

We had our first Governor Meeting of the academic year this week and I am delighted to let you know that Joanne McCudden will remain as Chair and Emily Boughan has been elected as Vice Chair. We also welcomed a new Foundation Governor, Gerri Elliot, to the meeting. We are very grateful for all the work our Governors do in this volunteer role to support our school. We have spent time in Collective Worship this week reflecting on our school bible story, which is The Parable of the Sower, and how it is the foundation of our values and our vision: Grow - Blossom - Flourish.

As part of our Development Plan this year, we are looking at Spirituality in more detail. As a Church of England primary, spirituality should be part of everyday school life. We have developed a new graphic that helps explain what spirituality looks like at All Saints and it is attached to this Bulletin.

We are all looking forward to our trip to the Yorkshire Sculpture Park on Tuesday— remember it is an early drop off at 8.20am and we will be back for normal pick up.

Have a lovely weekend

Mrs Andrews and Mrs Honey

# Reception/Key Stage 1 PHONICS WORKSHOP Tuesday 30th September: 2:45pm—3:30pm

Miss Brown and Miss O Brien will be running a phonics workshop for all parents with children in Mars or Saturn

Class. It is important that parents are able to effectively support their child with phonics and early reading. Please come along to this session to learn more about how we teach phonics as well as the preparation needed before the Year 1 phonics test.



#### **Bake Sale**

Thank you to everyone who donated cakes and came along to the bake sale on Tuesday. We raised over £200 for the Special Care Baby Unit in Harrogate.

Mr Anderson

# **Upcoming Events:**

Tuesday 23rd September: Whole school trip to

Yorkshire Sculpture Park

Tuesday 30th September: Mars and Saturn

Class phonics workshop

Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> October: Macmillan Coffee

Morning and All Saints Church

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> October: Maths workshop

Monday 8th October: Mars Class to Born of the

**Forest** 

Friday 10<sup>th</sup> October: School photographs

Thursday 16th October: Harvest Supper at All

Saints Church

#### **CLASS SHARING ASSEMBLIES**

Sun Class: Friday 7<sup>th</sup> November 3pm

Saturn Class: Friday 14th November 3pm

Mars Class: Friday 21st November 3pm

Jupiter Class: Friday 28th November 3pm

# Our Values Certificates were awarded to:

Mars Class: Barnaby for Positivity

Saturn Class: Violet for Positivity

Jupiter Class: Archie H for Positivity

**Sun Class:** Arthur for Respect

There were also lots of positive noticing tags given out in our Celebration Worship this morning. These are hanging on our 'We have Noticed' wall and will go

home with children at half term.



# **All Saints Church Services**

# **Sunday 21st September**

8.30am BCP Holy Communion

#### Wednesday 1st October 10am

Macmillan Coffee Morning—All Saints children will be singing



